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Every Child Matters! 

December 2019 

Merry Christmas, EVERYONE! 

On behalf of the staff and children at  Wombwell Park Street Primary School, can I please wish you all a 
very ‘Merry Christmas’ and a ‘Happy New Year’!  Wishing you all  good health and happiness for 2020. 

Thank you for your ongoing support. Staff and children really appreciate it. 

With love and best wishes from The Park Street Team! X 

Staffing: 

I would like to warmly welcome Miss C Charlesworth to our staff team, as a Teaching Assistant.  Miss   
Charlesworth will begin working at Park Street on the 6th January.  We wish her lots of good luck in her role 
here in school.   
 
We say good bye to Miss S Walton who has left our school for an alternative career  - we wish her lots of good 
luck in her new dentistry role. We also say goodbye this Christmas to Miss S Dimelow, our Office                    
Administration Assistant.  We wish her lots of good luck in her new role, she will be missed by staff, parents 
and children alike.  We are currently advertising for a new Administration Assistant and will write out in due 
course to let you know our new team member. 
 
Thank you to Miss Walton and Miss Dimelow for all you have done for the Park Street  Team. 

 

Basic Skills Quality Mark assessment: WELL DONE PARK STREET! 

Our school recently enjoyed a very positive review from a Basic Skills Assessor to make a judgement on 
whether we are meeting the needs of the children in terms of Literacy and Numeracy.  The Assessor was    
incredibly positive about his visit to school.  He commented on: 

 The very warm, friendly and welcoming ethos of staff and children. 

 The passionate leaders who care a lot about the school and the progress that the children make. 

 The school’s consistent and positive approach to teaching phonics in the Early Years and KS1 which is 
enabling pupils to segment and blend in order to read words more independently. 

 The consistent approach to reinforcing english and mathematics displays around the school providing 
continuity in pupils’ learning from one year to the next. 

 The consistent and positive development of pupils’ handwriting skills across the school, resulting in    
pupils being able to write independently and neatly. 

 Pupils’ positive attitudes to learning in reading, and their enjoyment for (and love of) books. 

 The range of resources available for pupils, helping to reinforce key learning, particularly in               
mathematics.  

Our targets for the future are: 

1. To fully embed ‘Read, Write, Inc.’ in order to further develop pupils’ ability to read and write in the Early 
Years and at Key Stage 1. 

2. To continue to develop pupils’ ability to apply spellings taught in their independent writing.  

3. To further develop problem-solving and reasoning skills in mathematics, particularly in pupils’ written work.  

An amazing achievement TEAM! 

Parking,  Council and a request for a School Crossing Patrol: 
I have recently spoken to Barnsley Council and they have agreed to assess the roads around Park Street in the 
new year, to make a judgement on whether or not we qualify for a School Crossing Patrol to support the  
community at drop off / pick up times.  We will keep you informed.  In the meantime, please park respectfully 
on nearby streets. 

Message from Mrs Lawson 
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The BRAND NEW STAGE! 
I would like to say a MASSIVE thank you to: our school children, our parents, our staff for organising events 
and our Friends of Park Street for their HUGE contributions to raising the profit for our new school stage!  We 
have purchased an  AMAZING new stage—just in time for all of our TEAM Christmas productions!  WELL 
DONE TEAM PARK STREET!  I also have to say a HUGE thank you to Mrs Hitchens (PSA) and Mrs Chavan 
(School Parent Governor) who  worked really hard pitching our worthy cause to the Wombwell Ward Alliance 
for the remaining contribution of £1500!  This sum of money is very much appreciated and we look forward 
to supporting our local community following purchasing it!  Well done all and THANK YOU! Team Work really 
does make the dream work! 
 
Friends of Park Street: 
Our Friends have been working ULTRA hard this half term to  raise money!  Examples of this are on cold     
Saturdays on Wombwell selling crafts that they have made in school.  I could not be more proud!  They raised 
£170 on a cold Saturday on a stall and then have been in school at 8am for the past two weeks preparing for 
team celebrations for parents and children - their efforts, enthusiasm and love for the school and children do 
NOT go unnoticed – WELL DONE AND THANK YOU SO MUCH! 
 
Annual Teaching Assistance performance: 
We had an amazing Teaching Assistant panto for the children in this last week of term, performed by our 
amazing TA team!  They celebrated music through the ages and we all had SO much fun learning about it!  
We all thoroughly enjoyed a boogy—all 335 of us in the hall!  I believe pictures will be posted on the website 
and on our Twitter account! 
 
Governor Development Weeks: 
Thank you to our Governors who continue to give up their time to visit school.  This term they have worked 
with leaders regarding improvements to school, in an array of subjects — their contribution is massively     
appreciated.   
 
National tests for Years 1, 2, 4 and 6 2019-20—IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE! 
Already staff and children are working hard on ensuring they are preparing for their end of year statutory 
tests in Years 1, 2, 4 and 6.  I would like to explain what each of these tests are and when they will be taking 
place. 
Firstly, many of you will be aware that Year 2 and Year 6 children nationally have to sit their ‘Statutory   
Assessment Tests’, commonly known as SATs in May each year—this applies to our current Year 1 and Year 6 
children in Teams AC, CT and LL. 
The dates for these assessment are set by the Government and therefore have to be rigidly adhered to.  We 
ask that if your child is in these two year groups then you MUST ensure 100% attendance during these testing 
times: 
Year 2 children: will be sitting their SATS throughout the month of May. 
Year 6 children: will be sitting their SATs throughout the week commencing  Monday 11th May 2020 
(Monday—Thursday inclusive). 
Secondly, our Year 1 children also have to sit their ‘Phonics Screening Check’ (PSC) at the end of Year 1.  This 
will take place during the week commencing Monday 8th June 2020.  The dates for this assessment are set by 
the Government also and therefore have to be rigidly adhered to.  We ask that if your child is in Year 1 then 
you MUST ensure 100% attendance during these testing times: 
This also applies to children who are currently in Year 2, who did not pass their Phonics Screening Check 
when they were in Year 1, as they will need to resit the test. 
Thirdly, our Year 4 children will now be required to take their  ‘Multiplication Tables Check’, a new initiative 
introduced by the Government.  This will take place during a three week window from Monday 8th June 
2020.  The dates for these assessment are set by the Government and therefore have to be rigidly adhered 
to.  We ask that if your child is in Year 4 then you MUST ensure 100% attendance during these three weeks of 
testing times. 
Should you have already booked any holidays / absences from school during these times then please begin to 
liaise with school regarding the dates your child will be away from school, so as teachers may be able to plan 
for this and ensure their tests are administered at convenient times to school and yourselves, within the 
testing windows.  This would be an absolute last resort; it is important that your child’s testing periods are as  
calm as possible for them so as they can do the best for themselves and our school. 
More information regarding the tests and what they entail can be found at the following web address: 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/key-stage-1-and-key-stage-2-test-dates#academic-year-1 
 
I wish the school a happy and successful next half term—keep your fingers crossed that the snow stays away! 
Many thanks for your ongoing support, it is hugely appreciated. 
Mrs C Lawson (Headteacher) 

 

Message from Mrs Lawson—continued... 



 

Wombwell Park Street Primary School — December 2019 Newsletter — 3 

 
 

 

 

Teaching Assistants Christmas Performance 

During the Autumn Term, Modern Schools Barnsley 

Ltd, have run an Art Competition supported by BMBC, 

ISS and ENGIE.  The competition was to design a    

Corporate Christmas Card for 2019 and was open to    

pupils from across the 13 PFI schools in Barnsley. The 

competition had a theme of ‘Help Santa become 

Healthy’. The pupils had to design a card using paints, 

crayons pencils, felt tips or watercolours.                   

Unfortunately we didn't win the overall competition 

but we did have two fantastic runner up entries.   

Representatives from Modern Schools Barnsley Ltd 

and BMBC came into school recently to present the 

winners with their awards.  Winter and Antonina both 

were presented with an Amazon Fire 7 tablet!  Well 

done girls! Fantastic designs! 

Modern Schools Barnsley Ltd, Art Competition supported by BMBC, ISS and ENGIE.  

Every Christmas our amazing team of Teaching Assistants put on a ‘show’ for all of our pupils! This year’s 

theme was ‘Top of the Pops’ and probably the best one to date!   The kids and the rest of our staff had a   

fantastic time and were truly entertained!  Thank you to everyone who took part! 

Nursery Christmas Craft Stay & Play 

On Wednesday 11th December, nursery enjoyed our 

Christmas Craft Stay and Play session. One adult per 

child was invited to stay and join in the learning. They 

enjoyed decorating biscuits, making tree decorations 

and Christmas cards as well as having a go at different 

Christmas activities in our classroom areas. Thank you to 

the family members who were able to join us. We hope 

you enjoyed it!  
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Beat The Street  

Christmas Jumper Recycling 

Wombwell Christmas Lights Switch on  
and Lantern Parade 

If parents have any Christmas 

Jumpers that their children will 

have outgrown next year, we 

would love them for children in 

school next year. We will sell 

them next year at a fraction of 

the price to buy new with the money raised going  

towards school funds. We will hopefully be able to 

offer a bring and swap a jumper sale to help to find 

correct sizes. Its lovely to see everyone in t-shirts and 

jumpers, but not all our families can afford the prices 

asked for them in shops. This will help our school 

community no end and teach the children about 

helping those in need. Thank you Mrs Hichens 

As detailed in our previous newsletter we were     

successful at winning at ‘Beat The Street’, and        

received a £150 Decathlon Voucher.  Here’s a picture 

of all of the items we 

managed to purchase for 

use on the playground 

and around school. 

Open Door Policy 

As you know, our school has an open door policy, a 

policy which has been running  very successfully now 

since 2011.  We very much welcome parents to come 

in to school and discuss any questions, queries,      

concerns or positive comments about our school, staff 

and children that you may have.  Please do note 

though that our Leadership Team, including myself, 

now all teach from 9am in the mornings.  Open door 

includes the offer of  arranging a convenient date / 

time to meet myself or a requested member of 

staff.  We would always do everything we could to see 

you when you drop in to school, but please note that 

this might not always be possible and you may be   

referred to discuss matters initially with Mrs Hitchens 

(PSA) or  Mrs Turner (Office Manager), so they can 

begin to explore the best and earliest options for your 

convenience.  Many thanks for your understanding. 

Mrs Lawson 

Food Bank Donations 

This year our staff TEAM decided to refocus           
everyone’s minds on what Christmas is really all 
about and hopefully helped families out a little 
bit.  We wrote out to you with the following request: 

‘As a school team, our staff are incredibly grateful for 
all of the lovely gifts we receive each year as thanks – 

it is always very overwhelming and warms our 
hearts.  However, we also care deeply about our local 
community.  This year, in  anticipation of children and 
families wanting to show any appreciation for us, we 
would ask that instead of buying for US, you donate 
some form of food to our school, to go to our local 

food banks, so those most in need receive the       
support they most crucially need.’ 

We have been absolutely overwhelmed by the       
donations that have literally poured in to our building 
– we have food in every corner!  Thank you so very 
much.  The Friends of Park Street and myself will be 
passing all of the food on to the Salvation Army      
tomorrow morning and they will then redistribute it 
around to other charities such as Barnsley Homeless 
Charity.  Thank you TEAM Park Street for helping us 
help others in need.  This is really important to us as a 
school!  You are so generous! 

Mrs C Lawson 

A big well done and thank you to the Year 3 and 4 

children at Park Street who were able to attend the 

Wombwell Christmas tree light switch on!  We     

enjoyed a lovely parade with lanterns made in 

school – well done Mrs Fitchett!  We then sang 

Christmas carols around the Christmas tree, with the 

Salvation Army band.  It was a brilliant afternoon for 

everyone – thank you for taking the time to come 

along and join our local community.  It was so nice 

to see Park Street being so well attended.  Our 

Friends were busy the whole day selling crafts to 

raise money AGAIN for school funds! 
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Charity Fundraising 

School Fundraising 

BBC Children In Need—Friday 15th November 
 
This year for Children in Need, the school worked  incredibly hard to raise funds for those children who are in 
desperate need of funding to support their development. As such, we held our own fundraiser to donate to 
the very valuable cause. This included the children wearing their pyjamas to school for a small donation, as 
well as participating in our "We're going on a bear hunt" themed adventure in search of the missing Pudsey. 
Later into the afternoon, the whole school also engaged in the 
annual Duck Sweepstake event. Unfortunately Mrs Longden 
lost her title as reigning champion and sadly got stuck on the 
first chicane. Instead, it was Mrs Crossfield's team who was 
victorious. A huge well done to all the children for their       
fantastic efforts. We raised a superb £479! 

Thank you! 

Well what a busy half term of fund raising we have had!   

Christmas Coffee Morning 

Thank you to everyone who attended our recent Christmas Coffee Morning, we hope everyone enjoyed 

spending time in school with their children.  School raised £300 through ticket sales, refreshments and the 

raffle.  Team LG raised £62 by selling cakes. Our ‘Friends of Wombwell Park Street’ did an amazing job raising 

money at our coffee morning.  For the past couple of months the group have been busy making and creating 

items to sell to raise money to help our school purchase a new stage.  The group also had a stall at our      

summer fair and in total from both events have raised over £600.  All the money raised at this event has been 

used to purchase a new stage. Mrs Lawson is currently talking to the children about our next fund raising   

adventure! 

New Stage 

We have been delighted to be able to purchase and take delivery of a 

new stage, just in time for our  Christmas class performances.  We 

have been able to purchase the stage through the very hard work of 

Mrs Hitchens and our amazing ‘Friends of Park Street’ group and also 

the KS1 Summer Sing-a-long and the Year 5 & 6 End of Year               

Performances. As detailed above the ‘Friends’ group have worked    

incredibly hard in preparing items for sale as well as helping out at our 

events in school.  The group have also supported Mrs Hitchens in a 

hugely successful bid to Wombwell Ward Alliance—they have issued 

school with a grant of £1,500 towards the funding of our stage. We are 

hugely grateful to everyone involved and thank then for their hard 

work and generosity. 

Christmas Class Performances  

We hope that you all really enjoyed all of our class performances. We would like to thank everyone who     

purchased raffle tickets, refreshments and gifts that were on sale.  The total amount raised has yet to be       

totalled up, but we will let you know the amount in the new year. 

Thank you Everyone. 
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Here are the important dates for your diaries…full details of these events will be sent by letter. 

Forthcoming Events 

Date Event 

Friday 20th December 2019 Break up for Christmas Holidays 

Monday 6th January 2020 Back to School 

Wednesday 5th February 2020 KS2 Eco Rep Litter Pick 

Thursday 16th January 2020 Golden Book Film Club—Special Invitation Only 

Tuesday 21st January 2020 KS2 Healthy Kicks Programme with Reds in the Community  

Thursday 23rd January 2020 KS2 Healthy Kicks Programme with Reds in the Community  

Friday 7th February 2020 NSPCC Number Day—Letter to follow 

Friday 14th February 2020 Break up for half term 

Monday 24th February 2020 Inset Day—School closed to Pupils 

Tuesday 25th February 2020 Back to School 

Thursday 27th February 2020 Year 4 Swimming begins 

Thursday 27th February 2020 Parents Evening—Reception to Year 6 

Monday 2nd March 2020 Parents Evening—Reception to Year 6 

Thursday 5th March 2020 Year 4 Swimming 

Thursday 5th March 2020 World Book Day 

Monday 9th March 2020 Team JF & Team GG—Trip to Murton Park 

Monday 9th March 2020 Team LG—Bikeability 

Tuesday 10th March 2020 Team LG—Bikeability 

Wednesday 11th March 2020 Team LG—Bikeability 

Thursday 12th March 2020 Team LG—Bikeability 

Thursday 12th March 2020 Year 4 Swimming 

Friday 13th March 2020 Team LG—Bikeability 

Wednesday 18th March 2020 Year 1—6 Science Show 

Thursday 19th March 2020 Year 4 Swimming 

Thursday 26th March 2020 Year 4 Swimming 

Wednesday 1st April 2020 Team LG Residential 

Thursday 2nd April 2020 Team LG Residential  

Thursday 2nd April 2020 Year 4 Swimming 

Friday 3rd April 2020 Team LG Residential 

Friday 3rd April 2020 Break for Easter 

Monday 20th April 2020 Back to School 

Christmas Lunch & Jumper Day 

During December we held our annual Christmas Jumper day and enjoyed our yummy Christmas dinner.        

Children and staff enjoyed the festivities and would like to thank the Catering team from ISS led by Mrs     

Mumford and all of our dinnertime staff that supported on the day.   
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End of School Day Arrangements 

We would like to reiterate the importance of giving your child ‘going home instructions’ before they come into 

school and inform teachers/school office of any variations to the normal collection arrangements at the START 

of the day.  

We appreciate that on occasions you will need to contact school during the school day to amend these        

arrangements and we are more than happy to pass these on, unfortunately these requests are becoming 

more frequent and this is causing classes to have unnecessary disruptions during learning time.   

In order for us to communicate any changes with staff and pupils we need you to contact school as early as 

possible in order that the message can be passed on in time for us to safeguard your child before they are   

dismissed at 3.15pm.  

New Leave of Absence Policy 

Leave of absence for holidays taken during term time are unauthorised by school unless there are ‘exceptional 
circumstances’. (Each case is processed on an individual case by case basis). Parents need to complete a leave 
of absence form at least two weeks in advance of the holiday and applications are then processed and may    
result in a Penalty Notice being issued by the Local Authority. 
 
Parents are informed of a revised Code of Conduct for the issuing of Penalty Notices resulting from a leave of 
absence.  The following criteria are no longer taken into account: 
 
 previous or current percentage attendance  
 previous periods of leave of absence  
 leave of absences taken in the first term  
 exams and assessments  
 Employer’s letter(s)  
 school attendance target  
 
Where possible, holidays should be taken during school holiday periods and not term time to avoid missed   
education. Following an unauthorised holiday, parents will also receive a letter from school informing of the 
impact of the holiday on the child’s percentage attendance.   
 
Under the new Code, Penalty Notices can be issued if any of the following three conditions applies: 
 A pupil has accrued five or more consecutive days of unauthorised leave of absence (holiday in term time) 
 If issued due to sporadic unauthorised absences, then, other than in specific circumstances, the liable    

parent/carer will receive a formal warning of the possibility of a Penalty Notice being issued and be given 
a maximum of 15 school days to effect an improvement. If there are further absences within the 15 day 
monitoring period then a Penalty Notice may be issued 

 An excluded pupil present in a public place without justification, during the school hours of the school day 
where the pupil is on roll, during the first five days of each fixed period or permanent exclusion. 

 
The appropriate paperwork will be completed to send to the Local Authority for processing. This may result in a 
£60 fine per child if paid within 21 days. Payment after this but within 28 days is £120. Payment does not come 
to school. 

Webster Stratton 

Any parents or carers who are interested in attending Webster Stratton: this is a positive parenting group, to 

support parents and carers with positive strategies to improve their child’s behaviour.  The sessions are held 

on Tuesday mornings between 9.30am-11.30am, and they will begin in January. For further information 

please contact Mrs Hitchens. 
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Christmas Class Performances 

Nursery Visit to Chatsworth Farm Team CB 

On Friday 29th November, the nursery children and 
parents went on an exciting trip to Chatsworth Farm 
to perform the nativity. It was a very magical          
experience as all the children dressed up and acted 
out the Christmas story in a barn with real animals. 
They also had a chance to explore the farm and have 
a go at some Christmas craft activities. The children 
were all superstars!!!  

What a fabulous performance from Team AC in their 
Christmas Assembly on Tuesday morning. We had a 
very large crowd but the children weren’t phased by 
it and all tried their best with their lines.  Their     
families were entertained and very impressed by 
their super singing and some great dance moves 
from the Three Kings! Costumes were worn with 
pride and despite a few illnesses and last minute role 
changes everyone worked hard to put on a super 
show. Thank you to all family members who were 
able to attend – we hope you enjoyed it!  

Best Wishes from Everyone in Team AC 

Towards the end of this half term, the class have 
been incredibly busy creating a performance for   
parents and carers to share in. We have focused on 
play writing as part of our Literacy topic and the   
children created a fantastic piece of drama linked to 
all our favourite Christmas films. The class were   
phenomenal at performing and did a cracking job at 
taking on different roles. It was so lovely to see so 
many parents and carers attend the celebrations. I 
know the class and myself were truly honoured to 
have so many people supporting all the hard work 
we had put in. Great job Team CB! I can't wait to see 
what other performances we have got lined up as we 
head into 2020. Miss Baxter 

Team WM & Team CC 

Team AC 

The Fabulous Flamingos and The Remarkable Robins 
have performed a fantastic Christmas show called ‘A 
Wriggly Nativity’.  All children were amazing—we are 
so proud of them! Thanks to everyone who attended 
- we are sure you are proud of them too.  Wishing 
you all a very Merry Christmas—Reception Team 

Team AF 

Team JF 

Team GG 

We would like to say a huge well done to Team CT 
for their amazing performance of Christmas with the 
Aliens. They all worked incredibly hard and put 100% 
effort into rehearsing the songs and learning their 
speaking parts. Thank you and Merry Christmas!  
Miss Taylor and Mrs Stevens 

Team CT 

I would like to say a huge well done to Team JF for 
their incredible performance of Christmas around the 
world! All of the children worked exceptionally hard 
in and out of school rehearsing some traditional 
songs from other countries as well as our own.  
Alongside this, the children were amazing all with 
speaking parts and shone like the stars they are! 
Thank you to everyone who came to share our       
celebration with us and I wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas and a happy New Year!  Miss Fury 

I would like to say a huge well done to Team AF, and 
all of the classes within the school, for all their hard 
work in putting together their classes Christmas    
performances. They have all been truly wonderful. 
This year, Team AF was inspired by Mariah Carey’s 
‘All I want for Christmas’. Within their performance 
they sang a variety of the best Christmas songs.     
This included Rudolph the Red Nose Reindeer where 
the children all wore red noses. It really is the most   
wonderful time of the year in our school! 

Maths Resources 

Mr Fidment and Miss Garratt would like to say a HUGE thank you for all your support with the ice lolly sale   
during the summer term of the last academic year. This raised over £600 for us to purchase maths resources. 
Alongside the money raised by the Halloween disco, this has allowed us to place an order for a range of new 
maths resources. Mr Fidment and Miss Garratt excitedly opened and organised the resources last week and we 
are all very excited to be able to use these to support children’s understanding of mathematical concepts! 

Our amazing class performed ‘The Night Before, The 
Night Before Christmas’  all the children worked so 
hard practicing their lines and songs and did such a 
great job on the day! Well done to you all—Miss 
Grayhurst will be so proud of you all !  Mr walker and 
Team GG staff. 
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Safeguarding 

Safeguarding is very important at Park Street.  

If you have any concerns/issues please contact us to 

speak with:  
 

Mrs Lawson or Mrs Longden  

(Designated Safeguarding Leads)  

Mrs Hitchens or Miss McGinnes  

(Deputy Safeguarding Leads) 

Also available to speak to regarding welfare and  

wellbeing issues are  

Mrs Vaughton (Lead SENCo) or Mrs Turner  

(Office Manager & Attendance Officer)  

The Punctuation Show 

Please ensure all items of property and clothing are 
clearly marked with your child’s full name. We are 
saddened by the amount of clothing we keep having 
to dispose of because we can’t find out who the items 
belong to. 
 
Each class have lost property baskets and we have a 
unit in reception which has lost property clearly      
labelled with types.   
 
Any items we currently have, which aren’t claimed by 
Monday 13th January, will be sent to charity. 

Names in New Clothing 

As part of our ongoing approach to improving reading, writing, 

spelling and grammar, this half term we had The Punctuation Show 

in school. Each key stage received a tailored show based on the 

grammar and punctuation relevant to their learning. The children 

absolutely loved the chance to learn about tricky concepts through 

fun songs, memorable moments and a high energy performance. The 

host, Barrie, was most impressed with the engagement and attitudes 

of the children and so were we! 

Sporting News 

I would just like to say how happy I am with the way all of the children and staff have welcomed me into this 

amazing primary school. The PE lessons have gone amazingly well so far, the attitude to want to learn and     

improve in my lessons has been incredible. We have been fortunate enough to be going outside as well as     

indoors. Just a polite reminder about bringing PE kit, it is very important that children bring PE kits for lessons. 

Children are required to have a white t-shirt and black shorts for indoor PE and black jogging bottoms and   

jacket for outdoors. It is really important that children don’t miss out on participating. 

 

As well as teaching PE, I also run a lunch time club, this gives the children the opportunity by year group to go 

across to the courts after they have had their lunch. We have explored lots of different types of sports already.  

 

Sporting trips are going to be starting in the new year, most of the events are likely to take place at Barnsley 

College with other schools competing as well. As a school we are aiming for all pupils from Year One upwards to 

have attended one of the events at Barnsley College by the end of the summer term whether that be a        

competition or a mass participation event. Therefore seeing the fantastic facilities that the College provide will 

give the pupils something to aspire to.  

 

Some information about me; Sport is my passion I particularly love football coaching and playing golf outside of 

work. 

 

Thank you so much for your support, Mr Smith—Sports Coach 
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Information for Parents 

Our remaining Inset Days for this academic year are 

listed below. 

Monday 24th February 2020 
Friday 22nd May 2020 
Monday 20th July 2020 

INSET DAYS 2019-2020 

Stationery Shop 

Our after school clubs are always very popular 

with our pupils, so we have limited places to offer 

and we politely request that if your child is given a 

place in a club, that they attend regularly. If your 

child cannot attend for any reason a parent or   

carer MUST contact school and inform us of a   

reason why, we cannot accept notification from  

pupils. Failure to inform school could lead to   

safeguarding issues and we will not let the        

children leave school unless collected by an adult. 

Thank you Mrs Lawson 

After School Clubs 

We would like to invite all parents, 

grandparents and carers to our 

drop in coffee mornings at Park 

Street each Friday morning at    

8.50-10.30am. We discuss all aspects of school life 

and how best we can support our children through 

fund raising.  

Thanks Mrs Hitchens—PSA 

Drop in Coffee Morning 

Each Monday, Tuesday & 
Thursday at morning playtime, 
Year 6 pupils run a stationery 
shop which sells items priced 
up to £1 each. Children from 
Year 1 upwards are able to buy 
items. Please note - children 
must be  responsible for their 
own monies and should only 
buy things for themselves. 

School Gates / Access to School 

For safeguarding reasons, the school’s main gates at 

the bottom of the drive are locked at 8.20am and  

re-open again at 8.50am. They are also locked 

from 2.30pm until 3.30pm. Only authorised users 

with the code are permitted to pass through these 

gates and travel up the drive during these times. 

We ask that the code be kept confidential and not 

be disclosed to anyone including members of family 

or children. This is very important for us to keep our 

pupils safe! If anyone is aware of unauthorised use 

please inform the office. 

Healthy Tuck Shop 

We are lucky to have a healthy tuck shop 

which takes place during the morning 

break on Mondays, Tuesday, Wednesdays 

and Fridays, which is prepared and sold 

by some of our volunteer parents.  

Children from Year 1 upwards are allowed 

to buy items on each of these days. Toast 

is also available to these classes on      

specific days.  

Price List 

Juice 50p 

Toast 30p 

Fruit 30p 

Fruit pots 30p 

Orange Slices 10p 

Raisins 20p 

Bread Sticks 40p 

Monday 

Team AF 

Team AC 

Tuesday 

Team CT 

Team GG 

Wednesday 

Team JF 

Team CB 

Friday 

Team LG 

Team LL 

Tuck Shop Toast Days 

Wombwell Park Street Primary School  

Park Street  

Wombwell 

Barnsley 

S73 0HS 

Phone: 01226 752029 

Email: parkstreet@ecmtrust.co.uk 

Website: www.wombwellparkstreet.co.uk 

Twitter: @WombwellParkSt 

Contact Details 


